THIS DUMP IS CLOSED



Illegal dumping is harmful to the environment and costly to clean up

The Coldwater Transfer Station is being decommissioned. The new C'eletkwmx curbside recycling and garbage program will start June 14th - 18th

Trespassers will be Prosecuted



Coldwater Members:

Coldwater Band will pick up garbage on regular days (Tuesdays & Fridays)

Recycling will be picked up on Wednesdays & Thursdays

Large items (fridges, stoves, etc.) will be collected when enough is available for a load

COLDWATER MONTHLY PICK-UP GUIDE

Please place these items beside the Blue Bin for pick-up These items are recyclable, but NOT for the Blue Bin

No Leaking Items X No Broken Glass

Questions? Call the Band Office at 250-378-6174













- \checkmark Return sharps and unused or expired medications to the clinic or nursing station.
- ✓ Avoid buying toxic or hazardous products. Use safer alternatives.
- ✓ Store chemicals in original container with proper label.

https://www.bcrecycles.ca/resources-bc-recycles-handbook/ More recycling information available at:



COLDWATER RECYCLING GUIDE

Place Full Recycle Bags in Blue Cart at Roadside for Pick-up Rinse Containers and Remove Lids, Keep Paper Dry Questions? Call the Band Office at 250-378-6174





√ Paper Products







No Books

X No Plastic Squeeze Tubes

X NoWaxed

Corrugated Cardboard

X No Drinking Glasses

No Plastic Toys

No Soiled Paper

X No Mirrors



COLDWATER RECYCLING GUIDE

Rinse Containers and Remove Lids, Keep Paper Dry

Place Full Recycle Bags in Blue Cart at Roadside for Pick-up Questions? Call the Band Office at 250-378-6174



\checkmark Containers (Remove bottle caps)

- Bakery Trays All Purpose Cleaners
 Dishwasher Detergent
 Mouthwash
- Bleach
- Cosmetics
- Cottage Cheese
- Deli Tray & Lids
- Dish Soap
- Cream Cheese
- (empty cosmetic containers) Ice-Cream (plastic) Hairspray
- Ketchup
- Laundry Detergent Kitty Litter Pails
- Cooking Oil Bottles Muffin Containers
- Garden Pots & Trays
- Peanut Butter
- Pharmaceutica Containers

- Salad Dressing

Milk (plastic)

- Sour Cream
- Take-Out Containers
- TV Dinner Trays
- Vitamin & Supplement

- Shampoo

- Containers
- Window Cleaner

- Plastic Drink Cups

Paper Products

- Boxboard (flattened)

 Newspaper Loose Leaf Paper

Newpaper Inserts

- Copier & Printer Paper
- Corrugated Cardboard (flattened)
- Egg Cartons (no Styrofoam)

- Frozen Food Boxes (flattened)
- Envelopes

- Magazines Notepads

Non-Foil Gift Wrap

- Paper Bags
- Telephone Books
- Greeting Cards

✓ Other Recyclables

- Styrofoam
- Glass
- Refundable Drink Containers (non-dairy)
- Plastic Bags & Outer Wraps

Bakery Trays

Steel Food Cans

Containers

 Non-Dairy Milks Milk (gabletop)

 Spiral Wound Cans Soup (Tetra-Pak)

Milk and milk substitute containers are

refundable starting February 2022.

Aluminum Food Cans

 Aluminum Foil All Purpose Cleaner

Metal Containers

Foil Containers

• Ice-Cream (cardboard) • Paper Drink Cups

✓ Other Containers

Metal Aerosol

- Stand-up and Zipper Lock Pouches
- Crinkly Wrappers and Bags
- Flexible Packaging with Plastic Seal
- Woven and Net Plastic Bags
- Non-Food Protective Packaging

× Zo

- Books (hardcover or paperback)
- Plastic Squeeze Tubes
- Foil Gift Wrap
- Foil or Plastic Lined Paper Bags
- Plastic Hangers
- Plastic Toys
- Soiled or Wet Paper Boxes
- Waxed Corrugated Cardboard
- Mirrors

- Drinking Glasses
- Window Glass

Activity Report July 2021

The garden crew continues to plant seeds and transplant green house started plants and watering, there is very little water this year but should just make the irrigating of the garden taken a bit of strategy on the coverage. Like to thank all the volunteers that came out to assist the crew in the planting task. The crew is asking that no one harvest vegetables before its time, they will announce when they are ready to harvest to gain the greatest benefit from what is planted.

I need more email addresses from band members to be able to conduct a zoom meeting on the economic development department for the band. I could post some of the past meeting information during the meeting for discussion purposes and confirm if this is still the interest of the membership.

Summer student workers have started on Monday and you will be seeing them out and about cutting weeds and grasses. If there is anything in particular that you would like done, please come out and talk to them. We asked that they don't move anything around unless directed by the home owner. Some of the workers this is their very first paying job and are very young and would be very shy and very quiet, build their confidence as they learn.

We will be organizing some additional training for them, like S100 Firefighters, ATV Operator training, basic first aid and maybe some driver training and boat operators training.

We are all effected by the forest fires, our extended families are needing assistance now and planning for the next couple of years. Many have lost everything, homes and foods that they had stored over time, if we could do some canning of foods this will be appreciated by all. Rebuilding homes and food storage will be very critical in the future, now is when fruits are in season, preserve what you can afford and we will continue to request from business to donate canning jars and lids, sugar, flour etc. We can organize picking and preserving work bees and this will make the tasks easier but would need to store for a later delivery date. Storage cannot be outside as they will freeze in the winter months.

Please be very vigilant on these hot windy days of summer, and this may continue to October.

Coldwater Terrestrial Cumulative Effects Project

kwens he tmixw

"look after the land"

What	This project is focused on managing negative effects that are causing changes in Nlaka'pamux traditional territory.
	Our goal is to focus on what is important for Coldwater to k^w ens he $tmix^w$ ("look after the land").
Why	The changes the Trans Mountain Expansion Project will bring are only the most recent in a long history of changes to Coldwater's traditional territory and culture. The kwens he tmixw project is being designed to measure change in our traditional territory, set goals for a sustainable future, identify specific actions to reverse harm and restore the land, and require those interested in developing in our traditional territory to work with Coldwater to achieve our goals and fulfil our responsibilities to the environment.
How	The program is being designed in phases:
	 Phase 1 (to October 2021) includes 'scoping': identifying community priorities and concerns,
	 including changes over time that we want to better understand and manage; Phase 2 (November 2021 to April 2024) includes 'design and implementation' where we pick priorities and develop programs and plans to implement them.
	 Phase 3 (May 2024, onward) includes implementing long-term monitoring, restoration and management programs. These will include continued information collection to help Coldwater take care of our land. This may include setting guidelines for development and priorities for environmental protection and restoration.
Who	This project has the support of Chief and Council.
	It has an Advisory Group made up of Coldwater members¹. Porothy Spoken has been bised as a Cymyletina Effects Coordinates (reporting to the Cymyletina).
	 Dorothy Spahan has been hired as a Cumulative Effects Coordinator (reporting to the Cumulative Advisory Group).
	 Our legal (Ratcliff) and environmental (PGL) consultants are providing technical and capacity
	 support to the project. Input and guidance from the whole community is important to make this project meaningful. We hope that, over time, the entire community will take ownership of this project.
What's next	We will have two community workshops in the fall (September and October 2021) to introduce the project and get community views on how to move ahead with <i>kwens he tmixw</i> .
	There will be regular updates on the project in the newsletter, additional workshops, and over the longer term, opportunities for members to direct and run studies.
Who's paying	The project is receiving funding from Canada in an effort to understand and manage cumulative effects in Nlaka'pamux territory but <u>it is being run entirely by and for Coldwater</u> . We hope <i>k</i> ^w <i>ens he tmix</i> ^w will help avoid, manage, and compensate for cumulative effects from the Trans Mountain Expansion Project, amongst other projects and activities that have changed the landscape over time.
Feed- back please!	Proposed Workshop Dates: Proposed Project Name:
	Options for the first workshop are September 23 or One of our language speakers
	 September 30 (both Thursday evenings, 5-7 p.m.) Options for the second workshop are October 21 or October 28 (both Thursday evenings, 5-7 p.m.) Suggested that we call this work kwens he tmixw.
	<u>Please use this link</u> ² to pick the dates for the fall workshops and to and give us feedback on the project name. If you'd rather do a survey, please contact us by phone or e-mail (below)
Contact info:	You can reach out to any member of the Steering Committee, or you can contact Dorothy Spahan at cumulative_effects@pggroup.com for more information. Dorothy can also be reached by phone at (250) 280-0377.

¹ Steering Committee members are: **Michael Smithers, Leah Collins, Corrina Manuel, Kristopher Oppenheim, and Laura Antoine**. Ratcliff (Emma Hume) is our legal counsel, Bridget Dunne, Donnah MacKinnon and Leslie Beckmann are our environmental advisors from PGL Environmental Consultants.

² https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/TQFP5L8